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Director's Report 
to the 

Board of Health 
 April 14, 2023 
 
Director’s External Attended Meetings – March 

• Live Lead Free Quad Cities (LLFQC) 
• Scott County Community COVID Planning Group (2)  
• Scott County MEDIC EMS Transition Planning Committee (4) 
• Scott County Board of Supervisors (3) 
• Local Public Health Administrators 
• PractiSynergy (2) 
• Scott County Mental Health Task Force 
• Scott County EMS Association/Scott County Fire Chiefs Association 
• Access to Care Discussion with United Way 
• Dr. Kurt Andersen, Genesis and Mahesh Sharma, County Administrator 
• Local Public Health Collaborative Planning Committee 
• Scott County Kids Fiscal Committee 
• Scott County Kids/Decategorization Board 
• Physician’s Advisory Board 
• Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition 
• Dan Ebener, Consultant for Quad City Health Initiative Strategic Planning 
• Melissa Sharer, St. Ambrose University 

Recognition of years of service with the Department: 
 Ellen Gackle, Community Health Consultant    1 year  April 29th 
 Julia Lotta, Public Health Nurse     3 years April 27th 

 Kershanna Harris, Correctional Health Nurse    4 years April 23rd 
 Briana Boswell, Family Health Manager  15 years April 9th   
 Jackie Hall, Environmental Health Specialist  47 years April 5th  
 
Introduction of new employees: 

 Hayley Sweeney, Office Assistant   April 17th  

 
Acknowledgement of Position Change: 

Andy Swartz, Environmental Health Manager to Environmental Health Specialist: Date to 
be determined 

 
Retirement from the Department: 
 Lori Steiner, Clinical Services Manager  April 19th  
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Assessment 
 
Assess and monitor population health status, factors that influence health, and community 
needs and assets 
 
Opioid Settlement Funds Planning 
Staff and I met with Lori Elam, Scott County Community Services, to continue discussions 
regarding the opioid settlement funds that will be coming to Scott County. There are multiple 
settlements that will distribute varying amounts over several years. Some manufacturers and 
distributors have settled, and retail pharmacies are anticipated to settle soon. The group 
discussed using the Mobilizing for Action through Planning and Partnerships (MAPP) framework 
to assess community needs to determine the most appropriate use of funds.  
 
Investigate, diagnose, and address health problems and hazards affecting the population 
 
Communicable Disease Program    
A total of 532 communicable diseases were reported during March. They included three cases 
of hepatitis C, one case of hepatitis A, and one case of hepatitis B. In addition, there were 527 
laboratory-confirmed cases of COVID-19 reported. A total of 56,591 positive COVID-19 tests 
were reported between March 2020 and March 2023 in Scott County. As of April 1, 2023, 
COVID-19 has moved to a surveillance model and is being incorporated with the weekly Iowa 
Influenza Surveillance Report which can be found at https://hhs.iowa.gov/influenza/reports. 
 
Sewage Backup Investigation 
Staff investigated a sewage backup complaint at an apartment complex on Emerald Drive in 
Davenport. Sewage backed up into the basement level apartments. All apartments had to have 
the carpet removed and all floors had to have major cleaning conducted. The property manager 
was responsive to staff’s requirements. 
 
Rabies Risk Assessments 
In March, 21 individuals required rabies risk assessments after exposures to 14 dogs, four cats, 
and two bats; one dog exposed two individuals. Nine victims were recommended for rabies 
prevention treatment for a high-risk exposure or a bite above the shoulders and nine started 
the treatment. 
 
Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program 
In March, there were eight children receiving individual case management. Of those, two had a 
blood level between 20-44 ug/dL, one had a blood lead level between 15-19 ug/dL, and five had 
a blood lead level less than 15 ug/dL. These cases receive case management until they meet 
closure criteria. Four children with an initial blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL received 
supportive services for lead poisoning during the month. One child had a blood lead level 
between 10-14 ug/dL and three had levels less than 10 ug/dL. These children receive public 
health nursing support until two consecutive blood lead levels equal to or below 3.5 ug/dL are 

https://hhs.iowa.gov/influenza/reports
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obtained. Ten children attending the department’s immunization clinic received lead testing 
services during their March visit. There were no new positives identified during these efforts.  

Staff conducted a lead investigation at a newly identified property in Davenport that was 
associated with a child who has an elevated blood lead level. Both internal and external lead 
hazards were identified at the property. Staff is working with the family and the property 
management company while lead remediation plans are being made.   
 
Sexual Health Program 
Sixty-seven individuals received sexually transmitted infection (STI) clinic services during March. 
Eight clients tested positive for chlamydia and five clients tested positive for gonorrhea at the 
Health Department’s clinic. In total, 87 cases of chlamydia, 30 cases of gonorrhea, one case of 
syphilis, and two HIV cases were reported in Scott County during the month. An additional 22 
syphilis cases and HIV cases were investigated and determined to be either out of jurisdiction, 
not identified as a syphilis case, or had a pending case status. These cases were closed or 
referred.  
 
Policy Development 
 
Communicate effectively to inform and educate people about health factors that influence it, 
and how to improve it 
 
Community Education on Tobacco and Vaping 
Staff provided tobacco and vaping information and Quitline resources to 55 individuals at the 
Aetna Health Fair held at the Rhythm City Casino. Staff also presented tobacco/vaping cessation 
education to students at Safer Foundation and to students at MidCity High School through their 
iJAG program.  
 
Oral Health Education 
Staff provided oral health education to 36 students at a preschool and childcare center in 
Maquoketa. Education and discussion of healthy teeth and hands-on oral hygiene instruction 
were provided. This effort is part of what is required in the Child and Adolescent Health/I-
Smile™/Hawki contract for Collaborative Service Area 14.  
 
Staff was a vendor for the Aetna Medicare Advantage Member Fair. Staff provided I-Smile 
Silver™ program information, oral health education, and care coordination for in network 
dental providers. Staff was also a vendor for the CASI Senior Social Services Fair. Program 
information was shared and education on the link between oral health and overall health was 
provided.   
 
Medication Administration Skills Competency Training 
Staff provided Medication Administration Skills Competency training to 15 childcare providers.   
The training provides information on the safe administration of medications to children in care, 
including a skills demonstration for eight different types of medication. For training credit, each 
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participant completes a one-hour skills assessment within 30 days of the class. For Iowa’s 
quality rating improvement system, skills assessments should be completed every two years. 
Staff is very busy with this training and associated skills assessments. 
 
Education for Non-Public Schools 
Staff completed puberty education for the fourth and fifth grade girls at two of the non-public 
schools. While department staff presented education to the females, a school staff member 
presented education to the males. Students were given puberty kits with a booklet relevant to 
hygiene and body changes, as well as a toothbrush and toothpaste. Another non-public school 
asked department staff to co-teach one of their health classes which included sex education for 
their 7th graders. A total of 45 students attended the class and the presentation was very well 
received by the students, the teacher, and the school principal.   
 
Staff attended the 8th Grade Catholic School Career Day, which was held at St. Ambrose. Staff  
had a display table and were able to promote careers in healthcare (nursing, dental). Students 
were able to use a stethoscope for hands on activities, including listening to the heart and 
lungs.  The students were engaged and interested.   
 
Kindergarten and pre-school round-ups at the non-public schools have begun. At these events, 
staff provide parents/guardians with information on health requirements for enrolling in 
school, including immunizations, dental screening, vision screening, and lead testing. Education 
is also offered to parents regarding enrolling students in school who have special health 
conditions.   
 
Palmer College Vendor Day 
Staff participated in the first of two Palmer College Vendor Days. Vendor Day is an opportunity 
to present the programs and services of the department to the Palmer College students. The 
vendor table displayed health information and participants were encouraged to utilize available 
services. 
 
Hand-Only CPR Training 
The Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition (QCHC) provided a free 30-minute Hands-Only CPR 
training to the University of Illinois Extension, Coal Valley community members, Quad Cities 
Links, Milan 4H Club, Scott County Health Department, Augustana College, and RE/MAX 
Concepts. More than 135 people learned the two important steps to Hands-Only CPR and each 
organization received a free American Heart Association Family & Friends Anytime Kit with a 
DVD and mini rescue Annie as a result of these trainings. 
 
Strengthen, support, and mobilize communities, and partnerships to improve health 
 
Initial Meeting with New Genesis Leadership 
Mahesh Sharma, County Administrator, and I met with Dr. Kurt Andersen, President of Genesis 
Health System, for an introductory meeting. While we had both interacted with Dr. Andersen 
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previously, this was an opportunity to learn about his new role, the vision for Genesis following 
the merger with MercyOne, and to assure that open lines of communication were established. 
 
Hepatitis C Prevention Focus Group 
Staff collaborated with the Center for Behavioral Health to conduct a hepatitis C prevention 
focus group. The focus group included individuals who have lived experience with current 
injection drug use, previous injection drug use, and/or individuals who work directly with this 
population. The desired outcome of this focus group was to gather information that will better 
inform marketing and service delivery to these individuals.   
 
Healthy Pregnancy Coalition 
Staff facilitated a Healthy Pregnancy Coalition interest meeting for Collaborative Service Area 
14 (Cedar, Clinton, Jackson, and Scott Counties). The goal of the Coalition is to bring together 
community members, stakeholders, and partners to help reduce maternal mortality rates and 
maternal health disparities in the area. Approximately 40 individuals participated in the interest 
meeting. 
 
Create, champion, and implement policies, plans, and laws that impact health 
 
Discussion of Vape and Tobacco Free Spaces in Riverdale 
Staff met with the Mayor of Riverdale to discuss implementing a city-wide ordinance for vape 
and tobacco free spaces. Another meeting is scheduled for April. 

 
CHANGE Tool Reassessment and Recommendation Presentation 
Staff completed the workplace Community Health Assessment aNd Group Evaluation (CHANGE) 
Tool reassessment with The Summit of Bettendorf. Over the course of a year, The Summit 
installed two bicycle racks, began offering a discounted gym membership, and now provides a 
lactation room. The Summit expressed interest in continuing to work with the department to 
conduct an employee wellness needs assessment, establish a culture committee, and more. 
 
Staff presented workplace CHANGE Tool results and recommendations to the Ascentra Credit 
Union leadership team. As part of the process, staff provided an overview of the Community 
Transformation Program and workplace wellness CHANGE Tool recommendations. Their 
leadership team will discuss and approve recommendations for their Human Resources team to 
implement in partnership as part of this initiative. 
 
Augustana College Receives Champion Award 
The Tobacco-Free QC Coalition presented Augustana College with a Champion Award for their 
newly adopted tobacco/vape free campus policy. This campus policy was seven years in the 
making and was a great achievement in both promoting tobacco and vape free spaces and 
raising awareness of the harmful effects of both products.  
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Child Care Provider Linked with Services to Support Licensing 
Staff met with staff at a child care center following a referral from the facility’s Child Care 
Licensing Consultant with Iowa Health and Human Services (HHS). During the meeting, concerns 
regarding cleaning, sanitizing, and disinfecting procedures were discussed and several 
resources were shared. Follow-up is ongoing.   
 
Utilize legal and regulatory actions designed to improve and protect the public’s health 
 
Founded Food Service Complaints 
Facility Reason Complaint Status 
Pizza Shack, Northwest Boulevard, 
Davenport 

Pest Issues Resolved 

Dollar General #10846, East Locust 
Street, Davenport 

Bathrooms Non-Functional Resolved 

Azteca 3, Spruce Hills Drive, 
Bettendorf 

Restaurant Conditions (Two 
instances) 

Resolved 

Golden Corral, Elmore Avenue, 
Davenport 

Cleaning and Temperatures Resolved 

Hungry Hobo, Elmore Avenue, 
Davenport 

Poor Sanitation Working on 
Corrections 

Riverside Grille, Grant Street, 
Bettendorf 

Water Issues Working on 
Corrections 

 
Food Service Program Closures 
Facility Reason Status 
Wendy’s, East 53rd Street, 
Davenport 

Electrical Fire in Walk In 
Cooler/Freezer 

Reopened 

 
Swimming Pool/Spa Closures  
Facility Reason Status 
AmericInn – Muscatine Numerous Violations Closed 
Hampton Inn – Clinton No Certified Pool Operator Closed 

 
The last inspection at the Hampton Inn in Clinton was conducted in 2019. Since that time, 
management had kept the pool and spa closed and the manager had agreed to notify the 
department if and when it was decided to reopen the pool and spa. Staff contacted the 
manager periodically to confirm closure. In March, staff stopped at the facility and found the 
pool open, while the spa was being demolished. Hotel management and ownership had 
recently changed. The owner and manager were advised to close the pool and obtain a 
construction permit from HHS to properly decommission the spa. Besides not having a permit, 
the facility does not have a certified pool operator on staff. The new owner was notified that 
the pool is to remain closed until all violations have been corrected and staff conducts a 
reinspection to confirm compliance. 
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Staff conducted a re-inspection at The Current Hotel for their pool and spa. The facility was 
initially closed due to outdated drain covers. Those covers have been replaced and the facility 
reopened. 
 
Assurance 
 
Assure an effective system that enables access to the individual services and care needed to be 
healthy 
 
Child and Adolescent Health Services Continue 
Staff completed a Medicaid presumptive eligibility (PE) application for an individual who 
recently moved to the state and did not have health coverage. PE provides Medicaid for a 
limited time while a formal Medicaid eligibility determination is being made by HHS. 

 
Staff provided dental screenings and fluoride treatments to students at seven different 
elementary schools and five early learning centers in the four counties. Staff continues to 
provide dental screenings on Wednesdays during the department’s immunization clinic. 
 
HIV Outreach Services Provided 
Staff provided HIV counseling, testing, and referral services during mobile testing events at 
Quad City Harm Reduction, Center for Behavioral Health, Pearl City Outreach, Muscatine Center 
for Social Action, and Goodwill Heartland-Muscatine.  
 
Build and support a diverse and skilled public health workforce 
 
Public Health Conference of Iowa 
A number of staff attended the Public Health Conference of Iowa hosted by the Iowa Public 
Health Association, Iowa Environmental Health Association, Black Hawk County Public Health, 
Iowa Counties Public Health Association, HHS, University of Iowa College of Public Health, and 
the University of Iowa Division of Child and Community Health. The conference provided an 
opportunity to network with public health partners from a variety of sectors and while receiving 
information on unique programs and projects. Staff attended a variety of sessions, including the 
following: 

• Transforming Trauma: Current Trends in LGBTQ Health: Presented by Iowa Safe Schools, 
this session addressed how to support lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender and 
queer/questioning plus (LGBTQ+) youth in a variety of environments, including in health 
care. The speaker identified how best to address individuals using various pronouns and 
how to create open conversations. The session also discussed how to support LGBTQ+ 
youth as new legislation is implemented in schools and other settings. 
 

• Syndromic Surveillance: Iowa Health Information Exchange: Representatives from Cync 
Health and HHS presented on the Iowa health information exchange (HIE) and its role in 
gathering syndromic surveillance data that is shared with the CDC. At this time, 87 of 
Iowa’s 115 health care systems are enrolled and importing information to the HIE. In a 
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broad sense, HIE provides a longitudinal view of a patient’s records from a variety of 
providers. It is also providing an almost real-time monitoring of health data for HHS 
epidemiologists to analyze. As work on the HIE continues, it is anticipated that public 
health will be given limited access to extract population/community-level data for 
community health planning efforts. 
 

• IHHS Update with Director Garcia and Dr. Kruse: This update provided information on a 
number of topics related to public health within the HHS system. First, full alignment of 
the two entities will begin July 1, 2023. The public health division will continue to focus 
on population health with a new mission, vision, values, and guiding principles. An 
overview was provided of the HHS organizational chart, highlighting the role Dr. Kruse 
will play as the Director for the Public Health Division and as the State Medical Director 
for all of HHS. HHS received a CDC public health infrastructure grant valued at $35 
million over a five-year time period. The funds will be used to hire state level staff, 
address data modernization and interoperability, and evaluate a regional approach to 
local public health services in Iowa.  
 

• Redlined Iowa: Exploring the Legacy of Institutional Racism on Contemporary Health: 
This session provided a discussion of the history of redlining in Iowa and the role that 
real estate professionals, financial institutions, local and federal governments, and 
homeowners played in the system. Redlining maps for a variety of Iowa urban areas 
were shared, including for Scott County. Research shows that racial segregation is 
associated with higher mortality, poor environment, less green space, less access to 
food, and worse health outcomes, including COVID-19. According to a study by the 
presenter, if an individual was born in a redlined district, the individual will die 25 years 
earlier than their neighbor, identifying very strong patterns between today’s health 
outcomes and previous policies and structures that have been put into place. Attendees 
were encouraged to look at health data, ensure it is disaggregated, and identify ways to 
implement programs and policies more heavily in redlined areas. 
 

• Improving Person-Centered Care for LGBTQ+ Innovative Teaching Strategies: This session 
was led by Dr. Ann Garton from St. Ambrose and covered work creating the LGBTQ+ 
Curriculum Toolkit for educators and/or healthcare professionals. Dr. Garton utilized a 
worksheet from the toolkit to determine how comfortable session attendees were 
discussing LGBTQ+ issues such as pronoun usage and asking about other health 
concerns not related to sexual orientation. This activity created a baseline of 
understanding for how this terminology and focus should be integrated into regular care 
and how it can be applicable to other settings. Dr. Garton provided an overview of the 
toolkit and discussed the tools available to health care providers and educators to 
promote cultural humility and to utilize interprofessional cultural competencies. 
 

• Birthing Center Closures-The Impact on Rural Iowans and Birth Outcomes: This session 
was devoted to discussing the large number of birthing centers that have closed in Iowa 
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and the impact of the closures. A study completed from 1999-2020 and focused on eight 
counties found that each county that experienced a hospital closure saw an increase in 
inadequate prenatal care, and this contributed to negative birth outcomes. The session 
also included discussion or work that is occurring to help improve the situation for 
birthing parents using community programs. Count the Kicks, Iowa State University (ISU) 
and HHS were the presenters. 
 

• Flip the WHAT? How One Small Local Public Health “FLIPPED” to 100% Population 
Health: This session focused on Fayette County and how they reorganized their health 
department. The presenters provided history of the 14 service areas that were in place 
within the department and how they were not seeing improvements in population 
health despite the many resources. They reevaluated what services their county actually 
needed pre and post COVID-19 and asked who would address this health issue the best. 
The department decreased from 14 service areas to four; population health, 
immunization, preparedness, and county funding. They heavily utilized the results from 
their community health assessment and community health improvement plan and 
continue to make changes to their department based on those results.  
 

• African American Men and Prostate Cancer-Understanding Disparities in Prostate Cancer 
Amongst African American Men in Black Hawk County: Black Hawk County has some of 
the highest prostate cancer rates in Iowa. Because of this, Project Health was created to 
help African American men in the county. Project Health conducted a study to evaluate 
barriers to prostate cancer screenings, determine where African American men get their 
health information, and assess knowledge about prostate screening. They found that 
African American men had insurance, but most were not even being offered screenings 
or never inquired about screenings. Early detection increases the chances of survival, 
but African American men were getting diagnosed in later stages. Project Health offers 
education and help for men to navigate the health care system. 

 
Certified Lactation Specialist 
Two Family Health staff completed five days of training and an exam to become Certified 
Lactation Specialists. During the course, attendees are taught how to use appropriate 
counseling skills, how to teach birthing parents and families, and how to function as a hands-on 
clinician. 
 
Oral Health Equity Through Grants Webinar 
Staff participated in the webinar, Advancing Equity Through Oral Health Grantmaking. Public 
health agencies spoke about their efforts towards providing equity through different 
populations. A dentist in the Chicago area spoke about her community-based research and data 
analysis through a pilot program partnering with federally qualified health centers to help those 
in need find dental care.  
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Breastfeeding Webinars 
Staff listened to a variety of breastfeeding webinars presented by the Michigan Breastfeeding 
Network. The webinars included: Young Parents and the Importance of Breastfeeding; Honoring 
Indigenous Parenthood from Conception through Postpartum; Lactation and Grief After 
Perinatal, Neonatal, or Infant Loss; Adverse Effects of Childhood Sexual Abuse on the 
Breastfeeding Dyad; Human Milk and Immunizations; and Implementing the 10 Steps of 
Becoming Baby Friendly, Through a Lens of Racial Equity.  
 
Cross Service Training on Immunizations 
Clinical Services staff presented education to the Family Health service area on immunizations 
in March. The training topics included Scott County immunization audit results, State of Iowa 
immunization requirements, Vaccines for Children (VFC) program regulations, and 
immunization services offered at the department. Staff had a meaningful discussion and 
questions were answered. This training will help Family Health staff navigate immunization 
questions and needs when working with clients.  
 
Onsite Wastewater Treatment Webinar 
Staff attended a virtual Lunch and Learn through the Des Moines Area Community College 
related to onsite wastewater systems. The topics were lift stations, septic system and lift 
station design, and septic system control methods. The webinar was the final in a three-part 
series. 
 
Water Well Chemistry 101 
Staff attended the webinar, Water Well Chemistry 101. The topics covered included information 
on water wells, water sampling frequency, elements that can be found in well water, water 
softeners, and water hardness.   

 
Improve and innovate public health functions through ongoing evaluation, research, and 
continuous quality improvement 
 
Public Health Preparedness Service Area 5 Exercise and Plan Workshop 
Staff participated in the Service Area 5 radiation tabletop exercise. The exercise demonstrated 
areas where public health would have an active role during a radiological event. 

 
Staff attended the Service Area 5 Local Public Health Point of Dispensing (POD) Plans 
Workshop. Coalition members discussed essential elements of POD plans, such as Incident 
Command System structure, security plans, communications plans, job action sheets, flow 
charts for site set-up, and more. The group also brainstormed ways to consider the needs of 
vulnerable populations in POD plans. Following the COVID-19 response POD plans are all in 
need of review and updating based upon after action plans. 
 
Vaccines for Children Program Site Visit 
Staff participated in a virtual VFC program site visit with John Fiedler from HHS. These site visits 
are conducted every other year, however, the department had not had one since 2019 due to 
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the COVID-19 pandemic. There were no compliance issues identified during the visit. 
 
Build and maintain a strong organization infrastructure for public health 
 
Department Infrastructure Teams  
 
Quality Improvement Council 
The Quality Improvement (QI) Council reviewed the QI mini project regarding the department’s 
refrigerator and will be finalizing the project in April. The Council members reviewed 
assignments to be completed in preparation for the department’s PHAB reaccreditation 
application. 
 
Health Equity Committee 
The Health Equity Committee hosted a presentation on housing, one of the social determinants 
of health (SDoH), at the March All Staff meeting. The presentation was given by the Quad City 
Housing Council. Committee members provided an introduction to the SDoH to staff and 
provided insight into recent data on the impact of SDoH on health in Scott County. The 
committee continues to work on health equity in action projects, including health equity 
content for the department’s website, identification of an All Staff health equity training, and 
recommendations for visual displays to promote inclusion in the department’s clinic space. 
 
Legislative Committee 
The Legislative Committee has continued to monitor legislation at the state level. In the past 
month, the committee sent education to Scott County legislators regarding raw milk and home 
food/cottage industries/food freedom. The BOH’s position statement on raw milk was shared 
with the legislators as well. The committee continues to learn more about the legislative 
process during this extremely busy legislative session. 
 
Workforce Development Committee 
The Workforce Development Committee received initial data from the University of Iowa 
College of Public Health regarding responses to the Workforce Development Assessment that 
was completed by all staff in January/February. A full report is anticipated in early April for 
review. The Committee discussed arranging the new employee orientation process according to 
the 10 Essential Services of Public Health. This initial idea will continue to be developed, but has 
the potential to connect the pieces of orientation to the big picture of public health. With many 
new staff members having very little public health experience, an overview of public health will 
be included in the orientation process. Committee members are reviewing several public health 
101 courses available to determine whether they would be beneficial for new staff to complete.  
 
Workplace Culture Committee 
The Workplace Culture Committee discussed items to recommend to the Workforce 
Development Committee for inclusion in the New Employee Orientation process that is being 
developed. The Committee also began discussion on the logistics that need to be considered for 
the all staff full day training that will take place in August. This event will be focused on 
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understanding ourselves and others as we continue to build the department and establish its 
culture. 
 
Health Promotion Team 
The Health Promotion Team has formed a subcommittee to work on a Health Promotion 
Strategy for National Infant Immunization Week, which occurs the last week in April. Staff will 
seek feedback on the strategy and associated materials from department immunization clinic 
clients, WIC clients, LULAC, and St. Anthony clients.   

 
The Health Promotion Team also prepared for the promotion of National Public Health Week, 
which took place the first week of April. The Board of Supervisors recognized a proclamation 
regarding the week, an article was written in the April edition of the Public Health Connection, 
and social media messages promoting the daily themes were shared.  
 
Team members also reviewed assignments to be completed in preparation for the 
department’s PHAB reaccreditation application. 
 
Meetings Attended by Staff 
0-5 in 60 Seconds Early Childhood Providers-Clinton/Jackson Counties 
Ascentra Credit Union leadership 
Be Healthy Quad Cities Planning Group 
Be Ready Quad Cities Emergency Preparedness Fair Planning Committee 
Bettendorf Wellness Committee 
Bi-State Regional Trails Committee 
Care For Yourself  
Clinton County Board of Health 
Collaborative Service Area 14 Staffing with HHS 
Community Health Care Dental Operations Director 
Davenport District Dental Society  
Early Childhood Iowa- Clinton/Jackson Counties 
Food Rescue Partnership 
Genesis Emergency Department Medical Director 
Genesis Emergency Department Nurse Educators 
Health Perspectives & the National Nature Assessment 
Healthy Child Care Iowa Child Care Nurse Consultant Statewide Meeting 
Healthy Pregnancy Coalition 
Integrated Testing Services (ITS) Monitoring Call  
Iowa Environmental Health Association Annual Meeting  
Jackson County Board of Health 
James Cushing, Healthy Hometown Initiative  
Jim Kooken and Kim Dominguez, Bettendorf Health Care Center 
Kate Horberg, United Way 
Kelly Pieczynksi, Iowa Healthiest State Initiative Intern  
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Kirsten Smith, The Summit of Bettendorf 
Lead Project Update with Tim Huey  
Live Lead Free Quad Cities 
Matthew Pettke, St. Ambrose University Student 
McKenzie Coltrin, National Fitness Campaign 
Opioid Settlement Funds Planning Group 
Quad Cities Area Trauma Informed Consortium 
Quad Cities Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Agency Disaster Planning Committee 
Quad City Emergency Planning Committee 
Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition 
Quad City Elderly Consortium 
Quad City Local Emergency Planning Committee 
River Action Explore & Seek 
River Way Steering Committee 
Scott County Waste Commission  
Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition 
Shannon Harper, Iowa State University 
State Food Contractors 
United Way Community Investment Panel – Health Promotion (2) 
WISEWOMAN (2) 
Zero Suicide Initiative Tier 2 & 3 
 
Attachment 1:  Reports from our database on education the department provided to the 
community and education the department provided to service providers. There were no media 
requests or press conferences in March 2023. 



Education provided  between March 1, 2023 and March 31, 2023
Attachment 1

Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

Community

3/11/2023 15 APK Eldridge Medication Administration

3/14/2023 7 Ascentra Credit Union Workplace Wellness

3/17/2023 30 Sacred Heart Preschool/Child 
Care

Oral Health/Hygiene

3/20/2023 3 Augustana College (pre-med 
and pre-vet students)

Train the Trainer for Hands-Only CPR

3/20/2023 35 Scott County Health Department Hands-Only CPR

3/21/2023 8 Safer Foundation Vaping/Tobcco Cessation

3/27/2023 22 St. Ambrose University Food Rescue Partnership

Tuesday, April 11, 2023 Page 1 of 2



Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

3/28/2023 15 Tipton PK Oral Health

Service Providers

3/8/2023 12 Genesis Hospital West Reduction of Non-Ventilator Acquired 
Pneumonia Through Oral Care

3/22/2023 12 Genesis Hospital West Reduction of Non-Ventilator Acquired 
Pneumonia Through Oral Care

Tuesday, April 11, 2023 Page 2 of 2
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